

FHS PTSO Meeting Minutes

April 20, 2021

Call to Order

A meeting of the FHS PTSO was held virtually via ZOOM on Tuesday, April 20, 2021. Co-President Kathy Wade called the meeting to order at 12:35 p.m. and adjourned at 1:45 p.m.

Attendees

Kathy Wade, Corinne Power, Sara Eichmann, Julie Vaught, Sheryl Harton, Dr. Jay Dostal, Heather Armstrong, Liz Taylor, Kristine Scdhuchardt, Kelly Edmiaston, Megan Hurley, Nika Waitsman, Michelle Kieklak, Elizabeth Beasley, Miriam Smith, Liz Rusher, Kathy Wetsell, Christy Plummer, and Wendy Moss

Secretary's Report: Julie Vaught

The minutes from the March meeting were previously emailed to all the Executive Board. Kathy Wade made a motion to approve the minutes and Corinne Power seconded the motion. The minutes were unanimously approved.

Principal's Report: Dr. Jay Dostal:

Senior info brochure went out. FHS is potentially hosting a Covid vaccine clinic for ages 16 +. 1/4 of our students are AP Scholars.

Virtual tickets for Fridays' performance on sale for Mostly Likely to: Senior Superlative Monologues. Spring sports are in high gear and he is proud of the kids for following protocols and staying safe Prom went well with lots of participation. Dr. Dostal thanked PTSO for glass slipper and how it helped create a moment for seniors.

Mr. Collier reported that they are trying to encourage students to finish the year strong. Advisory teachers are performing grade checks and helping students set goals. There is a watch list for students who are struggling and who are close to not passing. Staff is implementing a reward and motivation system for students not struggling. Raising Cane's has donated gift cards, hoping to get more incentives and asking PTSO for any help they can provide.

Dostal gave a shout out to Mr. Collier for leading the team for restorative practices—focused on repairing relations rather than suspending students, also helping kids overcome anxiety when coming back to school. Dostal emphasized that small tokens of appreciation go a long way.

President's Report: Kathy Wade and Corinne Power

The outstanding volunteer ceremony is April 21st at 5:00 in the FHS courtyard. The outstanding volunteers this year are: Kelly Edmiaston, Sheryl Harton, Lisa Mayer, Wendy Moss, Corinne Power, Crystal Sanders, Kristine Schuchardt, Miriam Smith, Liz Taylor, Kathy Wade and Kathy Wetsell.

Treasurer's Report: Sheryl Harton

Sheryl Harton reported that we have \$18,201.87 in the bank, \$4823.73 is for Glass Slipper, \$13,378.14 is for the rest of the year's budget.

Ap Scholar luncheon and Project Graduation uses PTSO as a bank so to speak. Funds come in and out of our account for them and you will see these reflected on the report, but they are not funds for PTSO budget. We have \$683 left to allocate/spend, Liz Rusher moved to give Mr. Collier \$280 for student rewards and \$400 to Project Graduation. Christy Plummer seconded and the motion passed. We collected \$234 from spirit nights not reflected in today's report. We will split that with Dawg Crew per our agreement to work together.

Membership Report: Sara Eichmann/Elizabeth Cash

No Report

Outreach Committee Report: Kathy Wetsell/Lisa Mayer

Kathy Wetsell reported they will reach out to the counselors to find out what special needs are still out there we need to cove. Anything left in the outreach budget will be spent in gift cards to Academy and Walmart to give to Jody Wood. Kathy will find out how many seniors need help purchasing tickets for Project Grad and outreach can cover this.

Communications / Website Report: K.C. Pummill

K.C. Pummill will share the information about the PTSO needs, project graduation needs and spirit nights on social media.

Volunteer Coordinator Report: Wendy Moss

No Report.

Glass Slipper: Wendy Moss

Wendy Moss reported that 17 girls were able to utilize Glass Slipper this year. Kim Buck took care of tux rentals from her budget. Expenses were for shoes, sequined masks and decor for updating the boutique. Wendy will get an announcement out that formal wear, jewelry and shoes are needed if anyone wants to donate.

Hospitality Committee Report: Liz Taylor / Miriam Smith

Teacher Appreciation week is May 3rd. Liz Taylor is trying to get an answer from district to see if they are doing anything. Hospitality is planning breakfast one day and snacks one day. They are asking Chick-fil-a and Einstein's for donations. Kristine will also create a sign-up genius for items/funds needed.

Grants/Faculty Liaison Report: Angela Harrison

No Report

Spirit Nights: Corinne Power

No Report.

Scholarships Report: Liz Rusher

Liz Rusher announced the 4 scholarship winners out of the 20 applicants received and thanked the scholarship committee for their work. All applicants were notified of the outcome. The scholarship recipients are Kali Murray, Sabrina "Ariana" Saitta, Alexis Sterling, and McKayla Williams.

Project Graduation Report: Kelly Edmiaston

Kelly Edmiaston reported that she is collecting money and door prizes from local businesses. Coach Fyfe needs \$300 more for her budget that Kelly is asking if we can provide. This money will cover the cost of games. Kelly's goal is for everyone to walk away with a door prize. Lil Debbie is providing goods at 10 cents/serving. Dawg Crew is also working on donations and door prizes.

President Elect Report: Sara Eichmann

Sara Eichmann presented the Slate of officers: Kathy Wade presented the slate for 2021-2022. President: Sara Eichmann, President Elect: Kelsey Roemer, Secretary: Beth Templeton, Treasurer: Sheryl Harton, Parliamentarian/Past President: Corinne Power, Volunteer Coordinator: Wendy Moss, Hospitality: Liz Taylor, Miriam Smith, Kristine Schuchardt, Outreach: Michelle Kieklak and Shanda Sloan, Glass Slipper: Wendy Moss and Crystal Sanders, Communications: KC Pummill, Grants: Angela Harrison and Shari Heinzelmann, Membership: Kelsey Roemer and Corinne Power, Spirit Nights: Sandra Ware, Project Graduation: Kelly Edmiaston, Scholarships:Liz Rusher, 9th grade rep: Melissa Werner, 10th grade rep: Katie Brewer, 11th grade rep: Amy May, 12th grade rep:Katie Jackson. Liz Rusher moved to approve the slate, Kathy Wetsell seconded the motion and the vote passed.

Dawg Crew/Student Council Reports:

No report.

ALLPS Report: Heather Armstrong

No Report.

Student Resource Officer Report: Julia McKinney

No report

New Business

Elizabeth Beasley, Megan Hurley, Miriam Smith and Nika Waitsman each took 5 minutes to introduce themselves and their platform for a position on the Fayetteville School Board.

Announcements & Dates to Remember

Our last meeting will be May 18th at 12:30 at Sassy's outside patio. We hope everyone can come to wrap up and celebrate the school year.